From: LaTanya Fisher <

Sent: Monday, November 9, 2020 11:48 AM

To: Clerk of the Board <<u>ClerkOfTheBoard@cob.cccounty.us</u>>; Jami Napier <<u>Jami.Napier@cob.cccounty.us</u>>

Cc: Matt Rodriguez < MattR@sanpabloca.gov >; Reina Schwartz < ReinaS@sanpabloca.gov >

Subject: County BOS Agenda C.15 - MOA for Davis Park Multipurpose Room - COVID-19 Testing Facility

Good morning,

On behalf of the San Pablo City Manager Matt Rodriguez, please see attached letter of support for County BOS agenda item C.15. The letter supports the County's use of the city facility located at Davis Park Multipurpose Room for COVID-19 testing beginning November 16, 2020 thru June 30, 2021.

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to reach out to either myself, Assistant City Manager Reina Schwartz or City Manager Matt Rodriguez (cc'd)

Regards,

La Tanya Fisher

CITY SAN PAR

City of New Direction

Executive Assistant to the City Manager

City Manager's Department – Bldg.

1

510.215.3006 | Direct 510.215.3001 | City Manager (Main) 510.215.3011 | Fax

13831 San Pablo Avenue, San Pablo, CA 94806

Email: <u>LaTanyaF@sanpabloc</u>

<u>a.gov</u>

Website: www.sanpabloca.a

OV









IMPORTANT ANNOUNCEMENT

Due to Contra Costa County Health Services Shelter-in-Place Order, ALL City Offices ARE CLOSED and will have NO PUBLIC COUNTER SERVICE until further notice.

All city business will be handled by phone, email or on-line.

Please call 510-215-3000 or visit our website for more information. www.sampabloca.gov

This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to which they are addressed. If you have received this email in error please notify the system administrator – mailto:ITMagic@SanPabloCA.gov. Please note that any views or opinions presented in this email are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of the City of San Pablo. Finally, the recipient should check this email and any attachments for the presence of viruses. The City of San Pablo accepts no liability for any damage caused by any virus transmitted by this email.



San Pablo **** **All-America City** CITYOFSAN PABLO City of New Directions

November 9, 2020

E-TRANSMITTAL/REGULAR MAIL

Honorable Candace Anderson, Chair Contra Costa County Board of Supervisors 1025 Escobar Street, 1st Floor Martinez, CA 94553

Attn: Clerk of the Board of Supervisors (Email: clerkoftheboard@cob.cccounty.us)

Re: LETTER OF SUPPORT - CCC BOS AGENDA C.15: APPROVE and AUTHORIZE the Health Services Director, or designee to execute contract with the City of San Pablo, to use of the City's Davis Park Multi-Purpose Room for COVID-19 testing for the period November 16, 2020 through June 30, 2021.

Dear Chair Anderson:

The City of San Pablo has been working collaboratively with County Supervisor Gioia' Office and Contra Costa County Health (CCCHS) officials on establishment of a permanent COVID-19 Testing Site in San Pablo for the remainder of FY 2020/21 for the period November 16, 2020 through June 30, 2021, with the potential for mutual extension provisions, under a proposed Memorandum of Agreement (MOA).

The West Contra Health Center, located in San Pablo, has played an essential role to date in providing critical COVID-19 testing services to the community to address the impacts of the COVID-19 pandemic. Since the WCHC location is a temporary, outdoor COVID-19 testing site location, the City believes a permanent indoor COVID-19 Testing Site would be beneficial for the West County region given that the Richmond/San Pablo communities are noted "Hot Zones" for active COVID-19 pandemic cases within our County. Therefore, the City is pleased to earmark and support the use of the City's Davis Park Multi-Purpose Facility for this emergency public health purpose which is a local, centralized community facility, located at 1667 Folsom Avenue, in the San Pablo community.

The proposed MOA would establish and facilitate official use of a City provided facility for CCCHS use to combat the COVID-19 pandemic, with all necessary liability and indemnification provisions addressed for this purpose. Following County BOS approval, the San Pablo City Council intends to formally consider adoption and execution of said proposed MOA at their upcoming regular meeting scheduled on Monday, November 16, 2020.

Should you have any questions about this request, please contact me at (510) 215-3016, or via email at: MattR@sanpabloca.gov.

Honorable Candace Anderson, Chair Contra Costa County Board of Supervisors Attn: Clerk of the Board of Supervisors Page 2

Thank you in advance for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,

Matt Rodriguez, City Manager

cc: Contra Costa County Supervisor John Gioia, First District County Administrative Office Ann Roth, RN, MS, MPH, CCCHS Director Randy Sawyer, CCCHS Deputy Director

San Pablo City Council Lynn Tracy Nerland, City Attorney Reina Schwartz, Assistant City Manager Greg Dwyer, Community Services Director